[image: image1]
[image: image3.emf][image: image2.png]



Tel: 020 7207 1807 fax: 020 7401 6588 email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:office@friars.southwark.sch.uk" ��office@friars.southwark.sch.uk�


Web: � HYPERLINK "http://www.friars.southwark.sch.uk" ��www.friars.southwark.sch.uk� 





Dear Parents,


		


Welcome back to a brand new year at Friars! We hope you all had a fantastic summer. It seems to have flown by but nevertheless we are all back at school and raring to go in what promises to be another action packed term! It has been great catching up with you all over the past couple of days.  We would like to welcome our new member of staff, Miss Morris who is the class teacher for Year 4. We look forward to also welcoming our new Nursery children and families from next week. Louise and Lindsey have been doing home visits this week to get to know the children a little better. Also our new Reception class will be starting next week. Many of the children were in our nursery last year so it will be business as usual for them but we will also be welcoming some new children and families who will be new to Friars.





After school clubs:


The new after school clubs will begin in the week of September 23rd. A separate letter will go out by the end of next week detailing what clubs are available and how to apply for them.





School Improvement Plan:


As part of our commitment to make rapid and sustained improvements as a result of the judgement OFSTED made about the school in June, we now have a comprehensive Improvement Plan which outlines what our priorities for improvement are, what actions we need to take to achieve the priorities, who is responsible for carrying out the actions, how we will judge if the actions have been successful and what the impact of the actions will be. A full copy is available on request and an executive summary has been posted on the About Us section of our website.





Scooters and Bicycles:


Many of our children ride scooters and bicycles to school and are able to park them in the stands at the front of the school. We strongly advise, however that parents lock them on arrival. We cannot accept responsibility for any bikes or scooters that are either stolen or taken by mistake.





Autumn term parent consultations:


It might seem a long way off, but our autumn term parent consultations will be during and after the school day on Tuesday 12th and Wednesday 13th of November (the second week back after half term). Details of when exactly the consultations will be will be sent out closer to the time.





Dates for the rest of this half term:


Thursday 12th September – Y4 to British Museum


Friday 13th September to Friday 20th September – Y5/6 to Wick Court; curriculum dance lessons resume; Y2 to science museum


Thursday 19th September – EYFS/KS1 music lessons resume; Y4 samba project begins


Friday 27th September – Harvest assembly am


Tuesday 1st October – Individual photos being taken


Wednesday 9th October – Ballet Rambert young movers workshop for Years 5 and 6 9-10am


Friday 11th October - secondary transfer application drop in for Y6 parents 9-10


Tuesday 15th October – childline workshops for Years 5 and 6 am; secondary transfer application drop in for Y6 parents 5:30 – 6:30pm


Wednesday 16th October – YN, YR, Y1 and Y2 parent curriculum workshops 4pm – 5pm


Thursday 17th October – Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6 parent curriculum workshops 4pm – 5pm


Friday 18th October – Open morning for parents 9-10am


Monday 21st October – INSET day. School closed to children


Tuesday 22nd October – open morning for prospective YN/YR parents for 2014/15 10am


Tuesday 22nd – Friday 25th October – International Week


Friday 25th October – International week lunch for parents and celebration assembly; last day of Autumn 1 term








